
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE       




DIRECTORS OF THE
  



STRASBURG SANITATION AND WATER DISTRICT




HELD: Wednesday, November 8, 2023, at 7:00 P.M. at the  
TBK Bank Conference Room.  
Attendance
A regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Strasburg Sanitation & Water District was called and held in accordance with the statutes of the State of Colorado.  The following Directors, having confirmed their continued qualification to serve on the Board, were in attendance: 


Sheila Cooper

Thomas McChesney
   
Teresa Roy

Bob Yaich


Harold Herrman
Also present:  Paul Grant, System Operator; Chad Lybarger, System Operator; Joel Nordloh, System Operator; Colin Mielke, District Attorney; and Tracy Griffin, Administrator.
Call to Order
Board Vice President Thomas McChesney noted that a quorum of the Board was present.  The Directors confirmed their continuing qualifications to serve. 

Disclosure Matters
The Board had been previously advised that pursuant to Colorado law, certain disclosures by the Board members might be required prior to taking official action at the meeting.  The Board then reviewed the agenda for the meeting, following which each Board member affirmed their conflicts of interest, stating the fact and summary nature of any matters, as required under Colorado law, to permit official action to be taken at the meeting.  The Board determined that the participation of the members present was necessary to obtain a quorum or otherwise enable the Board to act.
Agenda
Director McChesney entertained changes to the agenda and requested an executive session regarding personnel issues and salaries for next year.  Motion was made, seconded, and unanimously carried to approve the amended agenda.
Patrons to Address
None.

Public Hearing re 2024

Budget and 2023 Budget
Ms. Griffin presented the Board with the proposed 2024 Budget and explained the need for an amendment to the 2023 Budget.

Amendment
Director McChesney opened the public hearing on the 2024 Budget and 2023 Budget Amendment.  There being no comment from the public, Director McChesney closed the public hearing on the 2024 Budget and 2023 Budget Amendment.

The Board reviewed and discussed the proposed 2024 Budget and an accompanying resolution, including the proposed certification of a general fund mill levy of 4.000 mills.  After discussion by the Board, and upon motion made, seconded, and unanimously carried, the Board approved the proposed 2024 Budget with changes, the 2023 Budget Amendment and the accompanying resolutions, appropriated the funds as set forth in the 2024 Budget, and certified the mill levy. 

Operators Report
Plant Operator, Paul Grant, informed the Board of a few issues around the District.  He stated that the chlorine pump injector at the Office Well had been clogged but is now fully operational.

He next spoke about CDPHE’s Lead and Copper Regulations.  Phase one needs to be completed by the end of October 2024 and includes identifying and creating a plan to replace all lead and galvanized lines, and lines that have lead in the solder, within the District.  Mr. Grant stated that there are at least 8 connections within the District that are galvanized pipe, one being the double meter pit on Burton Street that continues to fill with water.  The current CDPHE regulations require the District to replace all lead and galvanized lines, and lines that have lead in the solder, from the main line to the meter pit.  If any service lines meet the requirements, the homeowner will need to replace those lines.
He informed the Board that CDPHE requires each water district administrator to sign up for a program created by CDPHE, he stated he would work with Ms. Griffin to comply with all requirements.

Mr. Grant then spoke regarding the CDPHE Violation for Failure to Monitor Lead and Copper from Approved Sample Pool Sites.  He stated the Violation was rescinded after he had informed CDPHE that the homeowner of one of the approved sites refused to participate.  Ms. Griffin asked that he send her a copy of the letter rescinding the violation.

Next, the double meter pit on Burton Street that keeps filling with water was discussed.  After discussion, the Water Operators were directed to get quotes from excavation companies for replacement of the galvanized pipe from the main line, across the street, where it will T-off to two curb stops and then back into the existing meter pit and to bring the bids to the next meeting.

Director McChesney informed the Board that he and Director Herrman took a tour of the District’s operations and had some questions.  He wondered why there were pumps on the ground outside of the pump house at the KOA Well.  After discussion, the water operators were directed to figure out how to recycle or rebuild the pumps.  Director McChesney then stated that the KOA tank did not seem to be grounded.  Mr. Grant informed the Board that the tank did not need to be grounded and that cathodic protection was installed inside of the tank.


Next Director McChesney noted that the tuff shed at the Office needed primer and paint.  After discussion, the District’s operators were instructed to properly paint the shed.  He also noted that the top of the underground tank at the Office Well was spalling, similar to the tower footers.  Ms. Griffin was directed to work with Heritage Concrete to fix the spalling on the top of the tank.  He also asked about the power box to the east of the front door of the Office, the bottom box is not locked and it is unclear why.  Ms. Griffin was instructed to find out if there was power still going to the old sewer lift station on 18th Avenue.

Regarding the Aspen well, Director McChesney noted that the inside of the well house needed to be primed and painted, and that the weeds in the yard were overgrown and should be treated regularly.  The District’s operators were instructed to make the necessary improvements.


Director McChesney asked Mr. Lybarger if he was qualified to perform utility locates, to which Mr. Lybarger and Mr. Grant answered in the affirmative.


Director McChesney then asked how the booster pump (which he believes is an actuator) at the KOA would provide pressure to the system in the event the Tower were to be out of service.  He also asked if the generator at the office was able to power the booster pump in the event of power failure during the same time that the Tower was offline and how the system is pressurized when the Tower is offline for maintenance.  Ms. Griffin was directed to ask the District’s Engineer those questions.

Mr. Nordloh informed the Board that Troy Guernsey of Guernsey Grading and Excavation was willing to install 4 bollards around the fire hydrant in front of the high school for $2,500.  Ms. Griffin was instructed to contact the school and provide them with the bid.
Administrators Report
Ms. Griffin provided the Board with a written report.  She reported that Heritage Concrete appeared to be done with the tower footers but that she had not yet received the bill.  
Regarding House Bill 21-1110 – Website ADA Compliance, Ms. Griffin informed the Board she had a meeting with SIPA scheduled for Friday.  Mr. Mielke stated that his office’s communication with SIPA indicates that SIPA is working with Streamline for ADA Compliance and that he had heard of a possible “1st year free” promotion with Streamline.  Ms. Griffin informed the Board that Streamline had provided a new quote of $1,512 yearly (down from $2,160) because the District is a member of the Special District Association.  After discussion, which included whether the District needed a website, Ms. Griffin was instructed to research options, try to determine the number of visitors to the web page and to bring the information to the next board meeting.

Ms. Griffin informed the Board that she had been in an accident in the District’s 2003 Ford Ranger which resulted in the Ranger being a total loss and no injuries to Ms. Griffin.  She stated she had contacted the insurance company and that they were willing to buy the vehicle for $8,891.51.  She was instructed to further research and inform the Board of the deductible amount.

Engineers Report 
None.
Legal Report
Mr. Mielke provided the Board with his status report.  Regarding the Request for Comments on Little Mario’s, Mr. Mielke informed the Board he had responded to the County and informed the County of the District’s plan to request an additional 4’ utility easement from Little Mario’s.  Mr. Mielke was directed to contact the owners of Little Mario’s to ask for a 4’ easement.  If the owners agree, the next step would be to obtain a survey of the area to create a legal description.  If they do not agree, no survey is necessary.


Mr. Mielke then stated that the will serve letter requested by the Faulkners at the last board meeting was prepared and delivered.

Regarding the Prairie Learning Center potential sewer leak, Mr. Mielke informed the Board that its Rules and Regulations requires an abandoned sewer line be capped so that it is air/water tight.  He was directed to send a letter to the property owners requiring the property owners to provide evidence that the sewer line has been properly capped.

New Business
None.
Old Business     
None.
Minutes and Reports
The Board reviewed the minutes of the October 18, 2023, special meeting.  Upon motion made, seconded, and unanimously carried, the Board approved the minutes as presented.  After review and discussion, and upon motion made, seconded, and unanimously carried, the Board approved the Directors, Past-Due and Financial Reports.
Executive Session
At approximately 9:20 p.m., Director McChesney moved that pursuant to section 24-6-402(4)(b) and (f), C.R.S. and upon an affirmative vote of at least two-thirds of the board members present for the motion, the Board enter into executive session for the sole purpose of receiving legal advice and discussing personnel matters related to employee compensation and the recent truck accident.

The Board reconvened from executive session at approximately 10:00 p.m. and affirmed that no actions had been taken during executive session.
Discussion regarding

Employee Compensation
The Board next discussed employee bonuses and employee compensation for 2024.  After discussion, and upon motion made, seconded and majority vote, the Board approved bonuses and compensation in the amounts discussed, with Director McChesney voting nay.
Discussion regarding 

District Vehicle Policy
The Board discussed adopting a policy for use of District vehicles to ensure improved safety and liability measures.  After discussion, and upon motion made, seconded and unanimously carried, the Board approved a policy that District vehicles can be used by personnel only for District-related business unless there is a personal emergency and a board member has approved use of such vehicle for the emergency purpose.
Adjournment
There being no further business to come before the Board and motion duly made, seconded, and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at approximately 10:10 p.m.
_____________________________________________________
                                                 Secretary  
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